
UPCOMING EVENTS 

Monday 14 October 

First day of Term 4 
 

Wednesday 16 October 

P-B and P-SC Excursion 
 

Saturday 19 and Sunday 20 October 

Grade 3/4 Basketball Tournament 
 

Tuesday 22 October 

2-AL and 2-BO Excursion 
 

Wednesday 23 October 
Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

Host - 4-5-P, 5-HF and 5-B 

2:10pm Multi Purpose Room 

 

Thursday 24 October 

Kinder Excursion 
 

Saturday 26 and Sunday 27 October 

Grade 5/6 Basketball Tournament 
 

Thursday 31 October 

School Association Meeting -  7pm Staffroom 
 

Thursday  7 November 

Be Brave and Shave - 11:30 - Tailrace Centre 
 

Thursday 28 November 

Schools Triathlon Challenge - Devonport Bluff 

 
TERM DATES 2019 

Term 3 

Tuesday 23 July - Friday 27 September 

 

Term 4 

Monday 14 October- Thursday 19 December 

Trevallyn Primary School 

Department of Education 

Trevallyn Primary School 

TOPICS 20 

27 September 2019 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

2019 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Friday 1 November 

On Sunday 15 September, eight Grade 5 and 6 students 

competed in the Mathematics Association of Tasmania 

annual Maths Relays. Students competed in two teams of four 

against 34 other teams from various northern primary schools. 

Students were given 45 minutes to answer 20 complex 

mathematical questions. Both Trevallyn teams performed 

exceptionally well and we were incredibly proud of them.  

At the completion of the relay, Team A attempted 19 of the 20 

questions and received a total of 115 points. Team B, placed 1st 

for the northern teams with a perfect score of 200, completing 

all questions with 4 minutes and 30 seconds remaining. This 

result placed them 3rd at a State level. What an incredible 

achievement! 

1st Place Team B 



Waste Not Award 

Last week, six of our Grade 5 students and parent Hafwen 

Shearing attended the Northern Waste Management Waste 

Not Awards ceremony and were the proud recipients of 

first prize in the primary division for their video promoting 

ways to reduce the waste at the Taste of Trevallyn. A 

special mention goes to our wonderful parents, who assisted 

with the submission and development of the video. The 

support of our students is greatly appreciated.  We have so 

many innovative ideas for the $250 prize money! 

When we return in Term 4 it will be back to wearing our 

summer uniform and hats. 

I wish everyone an enjoyable, restful and re-energising holiday. It is a great time for us all to recuperate after a long 

winter term. Term 3 has been very successful and rewarding. Our students and staff have worked solidly. Sincere 

thanks for all the wonderful commitment and support to quality learning this term and your ongoing preparedness to 

be actively and enthusiastically participating in the many quality learning experiences TPS offers. 

Congratulations to students I presented with Principal’s awards at our student led assemblies on 

Wednesday. You should be extremely proud of your achievements. Special mention to the Grade 2 verse 

speaking group that presented a polished, entertaining and most pertinent topic.  

Annette 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONTINUED 

END OF TERM PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 25 SEPTEMBER 

 Aspiration Growth Courage Respect 

P-B Gus H William P Scarlett D Ella G 

P-SC Charlie L Emma B Aubrey W Austen C 

P-1-WS Ethan F Elke B Tyler L Farida N 

1-H Isabelle M Drew B Alannah W Gabe B 

1-RG Jack W Hazel K Louie A Finn M 

2-AL Jude P Noah S Adyson B Anika L 

2-AN Jayde G Ewan D Lilly G Millie B 

2-BO Lily M Molly B Amelie C Robbie W 

3-CW Lily B Molly D Aarogya M Oscar B 

3-R Lulu B Lachy K Addisyn L Maggie M 

4-R Dante P Gabriella G Sarah S Flora C 

4-T Ruby M Will F James W Charlie S 

4-5-P Victoria S Josh A Louise J Kindra M 

5-B Eden S Lilly K Zac A Meadow H 

5-HF Sophie R Eddie T Georgia W Charlotte M 

6-PF Liam B Logan T Sam W Sophie W 

6-SV Max M Hannah A Erin G Rhys D 

Congratulations to all these students. 



REVIEW OF NATIONAL FUNDING ARRANGEMENTS FOR KINDERGARTENS: SURVEY FOR PARENTS 

An independent review (the Review) is being conducted into the national funding arrangements that support access by 

all children in Australia to 600 hours per year of quality early childhood education in the year before full-time school.  

For Tasmania this is our Kindergarten year. Since 2008, the Australian Government’s UANP funding has supported an 

increase to 15 hours per week of Kindergarten in Tasmania, however the future of national funding is uncertain 

beyond 2020. 

Tasmania has a long and proud history of providing free access to quality early learning and the Tasmanian 

Government has made substantial investments to support and expand this provision. 

It is important that the success of Kindergarten in Tasmania is clearly understood in this national process and we 

encourage the Tasmanian education community, including parents, teachers, and leaders to participate in the review.  

How you have your say: 

1. Complete the survey – online survey  

2. Write a public submission which closes at 11:59pm (Australian Eastern Standard Time) 6 October 2019. You can 

email your submission to UANPReview@NousGroup.com.au 

SINGFEST 

 Last night our Grade 3-6 Choir performed at the 2019 Singfest Concert. We were part of a choir of 350 students who 

performed to a huge audience at the Albert Hall. The students have spent the last term working intensively on a 

number of choral songs that culminated in our performance last night. The students performed wonderfully and I am 

extremely proud of their effort and commitment. 

Mr Lamb 

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH 

Aussie of the Month is a primary school recognition program which has been in operation for over 

twenty years. The program recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the 

community and reflects some of the values we share as Australians, such as fair go, mateship, respect 

and inclusion. 

Our Aussie of the Month for September is presented to 

Bo Beattie Prep/1 WS 

Bo has consistently shown a 

positive attitude to her education. 

She is an active participant and 

contributor to her learning. Bo 

strives to grow her understanding 

and has excellent interpersonal 

capabilities. She facilitates the 

learning of her peers and is an 

exemplary role model. 

Our Aussie of the Month for August is presented to  

Max Blyth Prep B 

Max is a friendly, responsible and hard 

working class member who displays a 

positive attitude towards school. He 

has a passion for sport and he always 

displays great sportsmanship by being 

fair, inclusive and encouraging to his 

teammates. Max is courageous and he 

never gives up when faced with a 

challenge.  

https://www.uanpreview.nousgroup.com.au/
mailto:UANPReview@NousGroup.com.au


TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL SRC A-THON DAY 

Last Wednesday 18 September, students from Prep-6 participated in our SRC a-thon day. In perfect weather 

conditions, students had a wonderful time either dancing, playing gaga ball, shooting goals or completing laps of an 

obstacle course in order to raise money to purchase a new bike rack and some new representative sports tops. It was 

great to see children participating in their event with such enthusiasm while also enjoying the opportunity to mix with 

students from other classes. Our aim was to raise $3000 and our total to date is $4403.30 which is a fantastic effort! 

A huge thank you to families and our school community for supporting this event. 

Anita Price 



Track Pants 

$25 

EARLY YEARS OF SCHOOL - MATHEMATICS 

 

COMBATTING BULLYING PROJECT 

The Operations 

Only after children have learnt to count and they have become fluent counters and understand the written form of 

numbers, they can begin to learn about the operations – learning to add, subtract, multiply, divide and so on.   

Teaching division 

Division is not taught as division in the early years of school.  Children are introduced to the notion of sharing in 

preparation for learning about division. 

The key idea that children need is that sharing means dividing things equally (this is important for fractions too).  

Children need to see lots of different things (and things that look different) being shared. 

Multiplication and sharing activities to do with your child: 

Until your child has a good understanding of multiplication, it is best not to spend time practising multiplication facts or 

‘times tables’.  This can actually limit children’s understanding.  So plan opportunities where children can multiply 

smaller numbers by using groups.  Keep an eye on the progression at school.  Some children see patterns quickly and 

others take a little longer. So if you know your child’s teacher is working groups of 2 then you would be playing games 

around groups of two. 

 If I want two lollies for each person in the family, how many do I need? (Have your child put them out) “Two for 

Mum, two for Jack, two for Jan?  How many?” 

 Think about sharing items. – We have 12 lollies and want to share them 

with all the people (4) in our family.  How can we share them fairly? 

 We have a pizza cut into 8 pieces and there are 4 of us.  How many pieces 

does each person have? 

Hi I’m Alexandra M and I’ve recently been a part of a group of 

Grade 5 and 6’s working on the Combatting Bullying project. The 

group included Ava H, Isla S, Noah H, Oskar D, Joe M, Charlie E 

and myself. We worked together along with students from West 

Launceston, Riverside Primary Schools and Riverside High 

School. Our aim was to present our views on bullying and 

cyberbullying and how to stop it. 

On 22 August, we went to Riverside Primary School and split 

into three groups to brainstorm ideas on how to spread our 

perspective to other schools and the wider community. On the 

same day, we also came up with mottos and ideas on how to 

present them in different formats. 

Later, on 9 September, we had a visit to Riverside High School 

and again split into three groups to make either a video, posters 

or a billboard. The motto we chose as a cluster was STAND UP, 

STEP FORWARD AND SPEAK OUT. We were lucky to have 

the assistance of specialist Visual Art and ICT teachers Caz 

Saunders and Adam Child from Riverside High School assist us 

with the project. We all worked hard and had a lot of fun while 

doing so. The finished products are a mural (pictured) that will 

be displayed across the four schools that participated in the 

project and a video that we will share soon on our school 

Facebook page. 

Alexandra M - 6-PF 



CLASS OF THE WEEK 

Natural play develops   

  

 
minds        in 



2019 BE BRAVE AND SHAVE 

The annual Trevallyn Primary School fundraiser for the Be Brave and Shave is 

fast approaching. This year we will be holding the event on Thursday 7 

November at the Tailrace Centre, Riverside. Trevallyn Primary School is at 

the very top of the leader board nationwide for school fundraising efforts and 

4th overall in fundraising efforts from all organisations just behind Big W, 

Foodworks and Newslink. We could not be prouder of our students and 

supportive community in achieving this. $94,800 over eight years is an 

astronomical amount and effort!  If you would like to be a brave participant 

and participate in the Be Brave and Shave for 2019, there are permission 

forms ready for collection at the office. Let’s see if we can break last year’s 

record of 45 students (parents and teachers) and $17,500.  

Please see Ms Jane Hudson if you have any questions or can help out in any 

way this year. 

SCHOOLS TRIATHLON CHALLENGE - GRADE 3-6 
The Schools Triathlon Challenge is coming up again and will be held in Devonport on Thursday 28 November. Entries 

officially close on October 18, however the organiser would prefer to have the entries by the school holidays (27 

September).  Students can collect an entry form from the school office. 

Cost: $25 - paid to the school office when the form is returned! 

Transport: Students will need to be transported to and from the event by their parents/guardian. Mr Vedovelli will 

meet students at the event on the day to assist with race organisation but supervision is required by the parent/

guardian throughout the day.  

More Information 

Please like “Schools Triathlon Challenge” on Facebook to keep updated with all information. Or go to the website  

 www.schoolstriathlonchallenge.com  

 TEAMS INFORMATION  

 Students can be entered in an individual event and a team event. 

 Teams can be made up of students from different grades 3-6. 

 Teams can be all male, all female or mixed. 

 Teams can be made up of 2 or 3 students.  

 Students only pay $25 regardless of how many events they are entered in.  

If you have any questions, please contact the school or email zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au. 

TOGETHER WE INSPIRE AWARDS 2019  

Trevallyn Primary School has been one of three schools along with Riverside Primary 

School and West Launceston Primary School who have participated in the TALK 

Program (Talking and Language for Kids) during 2018. This year the team was nominated 

in the Literacy Champions category in the Department of Education’s Together We 

Inspire Awards in 2019. We were shortlisted as a finalist along with two other schools 

and last Thursday the TALK Team were announced the winners of the category. Credit 

must go to our hard working team at Trevallyn which included Emma Bolzonello, Kass 

Stanton, Fiona Cramp, Anna Goss and Robyn Williams, with initial involvement from 

Amanda Bird and Cate Walker. Teachers agreed to being filmed while teaching their 

students oral language and phonological awareness, opened up their classrooms for 

parents to view these activities and attended professional learning to create targeted 

learning goals. Not only was winning the award a great achievement, but the commitment 

and experience of our Prep team at Trevallyn enables our students to achieve and grow 

in their learning. Congratulations!    

Anna Goss 

http://www.schoolstriathlonchallenge.com
mailto:zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au


THE IGENERATION: KIDS AND SCREENS 

Parents are invited to attend this informative presentation by Maxine Lowry from the organisation Parenting Plus. 

Maxine offers insightful and invaluable information for parents around kids and screens and this is an opportunity not 

to be missed! 







Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK FUNDRAISER 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 

Are you able to volunteer your time to  assist Mel in 

our Canteen between 9:00am and 1:30pm Wednesday 

to Friday?  

If you hold a current Working with Vulnerable People 

Registration and would like to help out in the Canteen, 

please contact the school office on 6331 9657.   

Thank you to all the families that supported Trevallyn 

Primary Schools Entertainment Membership Fundraiser 

for 2019. 

The school raised an amazing $1720 which will be used to 

purchase a new flag pole. 

This year is the last year there will be books as next year 

Entertainment is going 100% digital. You will still be able 

to keep using your current book offers right up until 1 

June 2020.  Going 100% digital you will be able to 

download the Entertainment App and enjoy lifestyle offers 

across dining, travel, activities and shopping instantly with 

new offers updated on your device. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 Little Athletics Tasmania - for more 

information contact Andrew on 0417 165 219 or 

see them on facebook 

 Riverside Cricket Club Junior and Master 

Blaster programs - Friday 4 October - for more 

information contact manix.geeves@bigpond.com or 

nicola.dusautoy@hotmail.com 

 Schools Equestrian Event - Sunday 27 October 

- for more information contact Tania Walsh 0427 

505 519 or email lilydalepc@gmail.com  

 Hazelbrae Hazelnuts at Hagley self guided 

tours - for more information contact 

info@hazelbrae.com.au or 0438 506 988 

 National Institute of Dramatic Art (NIDA) 

Spring holiday courses - for more information 

contact nida.edu.au/national or call 1300 450 417 

 Sue Rees Modelling & Deportment Academy 

- Children’s Modelling Course - for more 

information contact cfreestone19@outlook.com or 

suereesmodelling.com.au 

    Launching into Learning 

    9am - 10:30 am 

    Kindergarten Classroom 

          Birth - 4 years 

Friday October 18 

 

 

 
 

Friday October 25  

 

 

 
 

Come and join in the fun!!! 

Mrs Wishy-Washy 

MOUNTAIN BIKE 5/6 SPORT VOLUNTEERS 
We are excited to announce Mountain Bike Riding as an 

option for 5/6 Sport on Friday afternoons in Term 4. This 

is a great opportunity for students to participate in a 

lifelong activity with excellent facilities available so close to 

school. 

Due to regulations around student to adult ratios, I am 

looking for at least 2 parents to come along on Friday 

afternoons for Term 4 to allow us to take a group of 21. 

You must have a current Working with Vulnerable 

Persons registration (WWVP). 

If you are interested and available Friday afternoons, or 

would like more information, please contact me on 

zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au  5/6 SPORT TERM 4 

5/6 Sport will resume in Week 2 of Term 4 

Roster will be sent via Schoolzine 

mailto:zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au

